

Newsletter w/c 10th September 2018

Dear Parents

Welcome back to the start of a new school year. I hope everyone had a great summer! The weather was fantastic but these colder mornings are a bit of a shock!

Over the summer, the teachers have been busy planning some new units of work across the curriculum which mean that history, geography, art and DT will change each term. The curriculum maps for each class will be available on the website over the next week.

At the start of a new school year, it is always useful just to recap on a few things:

- 1. If your child is on medication which needs to be administered during the school day, this must be brought to the school office by an adult. We can only administer medication which has been prescribed by the doctor.
- 2. Please ensure that all uniform is clearly named so that any items misplaced find their way back to their owner. Lost property is kept at the school office.
- 3. Lunchboxes can contain one treat each day a small plain cake, a plain biscuit or a packet of crisps. Any confectionary (including chocolate biscuits) or sweets are not allowed. Children use their water bottles in the lunch hall so no extra drinks are required.
- 4. Water bottles will be sent home every Friday so they can be washed and then brought back to school on Monday.
- 5. Children in Reception and Key Stage 1 receive free snacks every day of either fresh fruit or vegetables. Children in Key Stage 2 are able to bring in their own snacks of fresh fruit or vegetables.
- 6. Children need to have a PE kit in school at all times, not just on their allotted day. Children with pierced ears should only wear small stud earrings and they must be able to remove them for PE. If they are not able to do this, they should be removed before coming to school. Long hair must be tied back for health and safety reasons. Teachers will check on PE days if children have got their kits during morning registration so that the school office can contact parents and provide time for them to be brought into school.
- 7. There is a post box situated by the main door for any non-urgent replies or letters to avoid queues at the main office reception. This is emptied daily.

You will be receiving welcome letters in the next few days from your child's class teacher. We look forward to working in partnership with you over the coming months to ensure that everyone has a very successful and enjoyable school year. Please contact us at any time if there is anything you want to ask or discuss.

Kind regards

Andrea Revens

Monday	3.15pm -4.15pm Spanish Club Group 1
Tuesday	3.15pm -4pm Spanish Club Group 2
Wednesday	
Thursday	8am -3.15pm Year 5 Mandir Trip
Friday	8am -8.55am Step by Step club 3.15pm -4.30pm Bike Club

School Office Opening Hours

8.45am -4pm Monday – Friday

12.15pm -1.15pm Office Closed

Outside of these hours please either leave a message on the answerphone or email bursar@hackleton.northants-ecl.gov.uk and we will get back to you asap.